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March 17, 2008

TO:

All Full-Time, Regular Faculty Employees

FROM:
Jane Enright, Chair



Professional Development Leave Committee

RE:

Application for Training/Retraining Stipends 

In accordance with Article 35 of the Agreement between the District and the Faculty Association, full-time, regular faculty employees (tenured) who are participating in or have firmly established plans to begin participating in a program of study, work experience or training that will expand the number of areas in which they are qualified to perform services for the District, are eligible to apply for a Training/Retraining Stipend.  Stipends will be awarded for Training/Retraining activities beginning after July 1, 2008.

Faculty who require retraining due to overstaffing, declining enrollment, restructuring or other program changes are given priority consideration for these funds. 

If you wish to apply for a stipend, you must complete an Application for Training/Retraining Stipend.  You will need four (4) copies – file one (1) with the college President or his/her designee and submit three (3) to Human Resources for the Professional Development Leave (PDL) Committee.  Forms are available from the Office of Faculty and Staff at Foothill College, the Staff Development Center at De Anza College, the District Human Resources Office and in Appendix R, page 197 of the Agreement.  Forms can also be downloaded from the FA website or the District website at http://hr.fhda.edu/personnel/faculty 
Please note:  There will be approximately $25,000 available for distribution.  The total amount requested by faculty always exceeds the available funding. The PDL Committee tries to fund part of each request.  You can help by making your request reasonable.  For example, a request for $5000 represents 20% of the available funding and cannot be granted.  Also note that travel expenses are not funded by these stipends.   
Applications must be submitted by 4:30 p.m. on April 18, 2008 to Human Resources (for the PDL Committee).

Please review Article 35 in the Agreement before submitting an application.

Human Resources and Equal Opportunity








c:
Judy C. Miner, President, Foothill College


Brian Murphy, President, De Anza College


Patricia Hyland, Dean, Faculty and Staff, Foothill College


Marcos Cicerone, Director, Staff Development Office, De Anza College

